September OPR PAC meeting minutes

Wednesday, September 14, 2011

Start Time: 7:15

· Nicole Bock chaired the meeting

· Introduction of PAC: Krista Sullivan-Treasurer, Jeanne Destito-Secretary, Mr. Fortin and 5th grade teacher Mrs. Golden

· We are still in need of a Co-Chair to join Nicole Bock

· Review of the minutes from May 2011. Motion to accept. Minutes were accepted.
· Treasurer’s report was presented by Krista Sullivan. Motion to accept. Minutes were accepted.
Principle Comments:

· ~The kids are off to a great start! The lights were out on the first day of school. The teachers and children carried on though and did a wonderful job adapting.  Did have full lights in the café and gym. The rest of the school was either out or flickering. Kindergarten orientation still went smoothly even without power.

· The kindergarten class this year is the largest ever. There are 3 full day classes and 1 half day.

· Thanks to the custodian and Parks Department for getting the school ready.  Thank you also to parents Trish Jackson and Ann Walsh for cleaning up the playground and getting the grounds ready for the start of school.

· New Staff:

~Sharon Stoller is the secretary of  Special Education who sets up meetings/handles paperwork
She is a Walpole resident and worked on the Computer Foundation as secretary.

~Nadia Colombo is teaching ½ day kindergarten in the morning at OPR and then goes to Elm Street in the afternoon.

~Nancy Killen is teaching first grade.  She is also a Walpole resident and OPR parent.

~Heather Holet is our new guidance counselor, as Mr Laire retired last year.  Mrs. Holet will be at OPR on Tuesday, Thursday and every other Friday.

· On Early Release Days the morning kindergarteners will get dismissed at 11:45 with the rest of the school.  They will bus the same as grades 1-5.

· Math Corps

A program that was started last year. It allows small groups of children to play enrichment games with an adult to enhance math in our school.  We are looking to expand the program, but need more volunteers.   Mr. Fortin will send an email out to families asking for volunteers.

· Walk to School Day will be on October 5th with a rain date of October 7th.  Families are encouraged to walk to school rather than drive or take a bus.  Families that live far away from the school can park at Bird Park (Polley Lane lot) and walk to school from there.  Then Dr. Orphan (a local chiropractor) will show the kids stretching techniques.  Grades 2-5 will then walk through Meadow Ridge neighborhood while kindergarten and first graders will walk on Pontiac Lane and around school grounds.

· Emailing Home: Mr. Fortin would like to send all important documents home via email. You can go to the OPR website, click on Principal’s email list and fill in the blanks to be added to the distribution list. It is very easy.
· Class sizes: The fifth grade has the largest class sizes with 2 classes of 28 and 1 class of 27. The average class size at OPR is 23.3, which is about the same as last year. Parents are concerned about class size. There was a meeting last month with the School Committee, Superintendent Lynch, the elementary school principals and some parents.  There are approximately 30 classes system wide that could use relief.  Finances are a real concern and School Committee has met with many town committees concerning this.  A representative from the School Committee will attend an OPR PAC meeting this fall.

A parent asked if student teachers from local colleges may be an option.  Mr. Fortin said that  he would love to have student teachers and if anyone as any contacts at local colleges to let him know.

· MCAS preliminary data is in and looks good.  It will become public in about a week and will be sent to parents in the next couple of weeks.

· Each month we will focus on having a grade level of teachers come to the PAC meeting to discuss their curriculum.  Fifth grade will come in October.  Kindergarten will come in November to discuss the new standard based report card.

· Kindergarten and first grade will have the new report card this year and the rest of the school will hopefully follow next year.

Old Business
· PAC Co-chair needed to shadow Nicole Bock

       Jeanne Destito has volunteered as Secretary

· Mum Sale-Mums will be sold at the open house. Allison Simmons is coordinating this year.

· Photography Fundraiser: Leslie Browne will not be doing fundraisers after this fall.  Leslie did recommend Teri Bonati, who would be able to do Oct 22nd (rain date Oct 23rd).

· Yankee Candle: Chris Schlittler and Denise Sullivan are coordinating.  The company assured us that the orders would come in timely.

· Docent: Ann Walsh is the Docent coordinator.  This is a parent-run program.  It begins in the middle of second grade and continues into grades 3-5.  Third grade needs volunteers badly or the program will not be able to run.  There is a meeting once per month.  Lessons are prepared and taught to the docent, who then teaches it to the class.  Our Docent program is one of the best in the country.
· Friendship Directory: Natasha Lessard has volunteered.  The database should be available and copies are made at Production.

Scrip and Other “No Fund” Fundraisers

· BoxTops for Education: For every box top collected we receive 10 cents.  We earned $850 last year and $1000 the year before.  Francine Aspinwall has requested to talk at the next meeting to try to get new ideas.  Some new items have been added to the product list.  There is a display in the lobby.  Francine would like to set up a table at the Open House to collect box tops.

· Good Search/Good Shop: Good Search is a “Google Type” search engine. OPR receives 1 cent for every search.  Good Shop is affiliated with Good Search.  There is a link to several stores through the OPR parent website.  You can click on the store and shop as you normally would and a percentage of the sale will go to OPR.

· Walpole Computer Foundation is an all volunteer/non profit organization where proceeds are distributed to all schools in Walpole for technology.  Teachers apply for grants and money is distributed as needed.  There will be two big fundraising events this year.  A golf tournament on October 17th and Las Vegas Night on Saturday, January 28th.

· SCRIP: Marie Schmidt has volunteered to take over for Allison Simmons.

· Book Fair: Claudia Webster and Jen McAndrew have volunteered to coordinate.  Mrs. Zozula (OPR Reading Specialist) will coordinate ordering the books.  The Book Fair will take place in mid October to early November.  The children will be able to “browse” for a week and make a wish list. Parents are then able to purchase books during conferences or send the money to school for the kids to buy.

· Technology Fundraising Committee: Volunteers are needed.

Teacher’s comments from 5th grade teacher Mrs. Nancy Golden:

· The teachers received their stipends last week; thank you for that.

· Reminder that all teachers have websites linked through the OPR site. Click on staff directory and find your teacher.  You can email your teachers any comments, questions or concerns that you may have.

· Some 5th graders will attend the October PAC meeting.

· The teachers are staying positive about large class sizes in the 5th grade.  They will be using more parent volunteers in the classes to help with editing papers, etc.

· All teachers are looking forward to the Open House

New Business

· Technology: Diane Murphy spoke about “Flocking”.  Flocking is when you put several flamingos on a fellow student’s yard.  That family then will pay $10 to have them removed and an additional $5 to “Flock a friend.”  There is an authorization form sent to families to ensure that they approve of their yard being “flocked”.  Last year it was offered to only 5th graders. It is still undecided if it will should open it to the entire school.
· Stay on the Half Day:  Last year we charged $25 per student (with a discounted rate for siblings) and we had about 65 children on the one day which we did it on Early Release.  We will plan to have another one on December 9th. We would like to have 1 volunteer to every 6 or 7 children and also need 1 nurse volunteer.
· A parent asked if they volunteer do their kids get to attend for free.  She was told that there would probably be a discounted rate offered ($15 per child).  All funds go to technology.  Last year OPR was able to get interactive whiteboards, which will be installed by the Walpole Building Repair Department.  There will be a meeting to discuss technology fundraising on September 28th at 7:30pm at Ann Walsh’s house (35 Sawmill Road).

· Sunshine/Hospitality: Patti Chivanni will work with parents/PAC to do special thing for the teachers/school staff throughout the year.

· What’s It Like: Need volunteer for the learning disability segment

· Parent Volunteer Database:  The bill was just paid to renew for one more year

· School Governance Council: Nancy Killeen and Trish Jackson have completed 2 years.  Danielle Aikens and Katie O’Brien have volunteered. Every public school in the US has to have a school governance council. The council meets one time per month to go over things that are happening at the school. Meetings last about an hour and fifteen minutes.

· Reminder from Mr. Fortin that anyone volunteering in the classrooms or on field trips must have an up to date CORI check on file. They need to be done every 3 years. Please check with the office to be sure that yours is current.

8:28 Meeting adjourned

Next PAC Meeting will be Thursday, October 6th

